
 
 Directorate of Communities 

 
 B4251 HIGH STREET, BLACKWOOD 

 
TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF DRIVING AND WAITING  

FRIDAY 3 – SATURDAY 4 MARCH 2023 
 

On behalf of Caerphilly County Borough Council I give notice under section 
16(a) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 of the following road closure: 

no one shall cause any vehicle to proceed along that section of carriageway between 
B4251 High Street from its junction with Bridge Street to its junction with Pentwyn 

Road 
 
DURATION  B4251 High Street will be closed from 21:00 on Friday 3 until 21:00 on 

Saturday 4 March 2023 
 
REASON   To accommodate the Blackwood Spring Fair as a ‘Special Event’ on the 

highway 
 
DIVERSION Via A4048 Sirhowy Enterprise Way, Gordon Road, Albany Road, Attlee 

Road, Bloomfield Road, Pentwyn Road 
 
To accommodate the rerouted service buses it will necessary to prohibit waiting at the 
following junctions: Gordon Road, Albany Road and Bloomfield Road opposite Attlee 
Road.  It will also be necessary to prohibit waiting and loading in the loading bays and  
parking bays along Blackwood High Street between the Maxime cinema and Foresters 
from 17:00 on Friday 3 March 2023 
 
ACCESS Emergency service, pedestrian and event maintenance access will be 

maintained 
 
   
INFORMATION More information can be obtained from Caerphilly County Borough 

Council on 01443 815588 or events@caerphilly.gov.uk 
 
 

Signed _ 
Head of Infrastructure 

 
03/02/2023 

 TM/23/801/AV 
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